
Nuclear Working Group 090409 
Item 6 

 
LILLYHALL LANDFILL SITE VLLW PROJECT 

 

CHAIRMAN Cllr. A Holliday 

PORTFOLIO HOLDER Cllr. E Woodburn 

LEAD OFFICER D. Davies 

REPORT AUTHOR D. Davies 

 

RECOMMENDATIONS 

To inform Members of the WRG and Energy Solutions intentions to apply to the 
Environment Agency for authorisation to dispose of radioactive waste at Lillyhall landfill 
site. 

It is recommended that Members consider the report and discuss a policy for Copeland 
Borough Council in respect of this application and the potential issue of dispersal of 
nuclear facilities away from the existing sites of Sellafield and the LLWR near Drigg. 

 

 

1. INTRODUCTION 

1.1 Waste Recycling Group (WRG) currently operate the landfill site at Lillyhall, near 
Workington. The site is permitted to dispose of a wide range of wastes and generally 
deals with commercial, industrial and household waste. 
 

1.2 Other permitted wastes currently disposed at the site include certain types of Low 
Volume Low Level Waste (LVLLW) and Naturally Occurring Radioactive Material 
(NORM). VLLW has been safely disposed of at the site since 1995. 
 

1.3 Following the recent change to government policy Waste Recycling Group (WRG) 
will be applying to the Environment Agency for an authorisation to dispose of high 
volume Very Low Level Waste (VLLW) at its Lillyhall landfill site. 
 

1.4 In order to facilitate this project, WRG are forming a ‘joint venture’’ with Energy 
Solutions, who have international experience in the disposal of radioactive wastes. 

 
 
 
KEY POINTS 
 
2.1 WRG currently have no firm date for submitting the application to the Environment 

Agency, but expect it to be in late December 2009 or early in the New Year. 
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2.2 Although currently disposing of VLLW at the Lillyhall landfill site, WRG need to apply 

for permission to dispose of HVLLW as they currently do not meet the government 
requirements of waste volumes greater than 50 cubic metres. 
 

2.3 The authorisation being applied for will be limited to a maximum inventory of 
radioactive waste by the Environment Agency. 
 

2.4 Much of the waste is likely to arise from decommissioning activities at Sellafield 
however there may be waste from other nuclear sites. 

 

3. CONCLUSIONS 
 

3.1 WRG has formed a joint venture with Energy Solutions to apply for permission to 
dispose of High Volume Very Low Level Waste (HVVLLW) at its landfill site in 
Lillyhall. The site has safely disposed of small volumes of Very Low Level Waste 
(VLLW) since 1995. 

3.2 Government policy (March 2007 ‘Policy for the Long-Term Management of Solid Low 
Level Waste in the United Kingdom) encourages alternative disposal wastes away 
from engineered disposal at the LLWR near Drigg.  

3.3 The site would receive wastes from both Sellafield and other nuclear sites. 

3.4 Members are asked to consider and comment on the report by WRG and Energy 
Solutions in Appendix 1. 
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